






Gorey District Committee - 23.01.1990 

Bunclody Residents' Association: 

Mrs. K. Gaynor, Mr . Aidan Power and Mrs. Geraldine Farrell, 
members of the Bunclody Residents' Association attended the 
meeting. 

The members of the Deputation expressed concern at the 
number of temporary dwellings located in both Wood Road and 
Ryland Road, Bunclody, and with the resultant problems of 
illegal dumping and unsociable behaviour. 

The Deputation also requested that efforts be made to clean 
up Mahon's field and to carry out improvements on a section of 
the Housing Estate at Wood Road, Bunclody. 

Opposition to the Council's plans for the construction of 
additional housing at Wood Road, Bunclody, was voiced by the 
Deputation. 

The Chairman then thanked the Deputation for attending and 
they left the meeting. 

Having discussed the requests of the Bunclody Residents' 
Association, on the proposal of Councillor L. Allen, seconded by 
Councillor Mrs. D. Bolger, the Committee recommended that 
fencing be erected on land at Mahon's field and the site at 
Ryland Road be cleaned up. 

On the proposal of Councillor M. D'Arcy, T.D., seconded by 
Councillor Mrs. D. Bolger, the Committee recommended that 
consideration be given to the employment of a full-time 
operative/caretaker in the Bunclody district to deal with 
problems of illegal dumping and related matters. 

Mr. P. Wilson, Executive Engineer, undertook to report back 
to the Committee on the possibility of deploying a number of 
Social Employment Scheme operatives in the Bunclody district. 

On the proposal of Councillor Mrs. D. Bolger, seconded by 
recommended that 

Redmond Security 
in Bunclody and 

Councillor R. Murphy, the Committee 
consideration be given to the employment of 
Camolin in order to combat illegal dumping 
Courtown. 

ENGINEERS' REPORTS: 

The Committee considered the reports of the Executive 
Engineers for the area on road repairs, water and sewerage 
maintenance and repairs and housing repairs carried out since 
the last meeting of the Committee. 
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Gorey District Committee - 23.01.1990 

The Committee requested that a report of timber cutting on 
Council owned land at the Burrow, Courtown Harbour, be 
investigated and that the area be planted with suitable 
shrubbery in order to retain and protect the sand-dune area. 

Arising from a report from Mr. N. O'Driscoll, Executive 
Engineer, on the proposal of Councillor R. Murphy, seconded by 
Councillor L. Allen, the Committee recommended that a dangerous 
tree at Courtown Harbour be removed and that a replacement tree 
be planted in its place. 

On the proposal of Councillor L. Allen, seconded by 
Councillor M. D'Arcy, the Committee recommended removal of 
E.S.B. poles and standards in the Esmonde Street area. 

SPECIAL IMPROVEMENT WORKS, 1990: 

The Committee agreed the following schedule of works under 
the 1990 Special Improvement Road Works Scheme. 

Gorey Footpaths: 
Roads & Footpaths, Eire Street: 
Bunclody Footpaths: 
Works at Ramsfort Park: 
Macadam work at Kiloggy, Ferns: 

£15,000 
£12,000 
£15,000 
£11,000 

£7,000 

It was also agreed to carry out preliminary works on the 
installation of traffic lights at the junction of The Avenue and 
Main Street. 

On the proposal of Councillor M. D'Arcy, T.D., seconded by 
Councillor Mrs. D. Bolger, the Committee recommended that works 
be carried out at Hatter's Bridge, Kilmuckridge, under the 
Special Improvement Road Works Scheme, 1990. 

On the proposal of Councillor L. Allen, seconded by 
Councillor Mrs. D. Bolger, the Committee recommended that Social 
Employment Scheme Operatives be deployed to carry out hedge­
trimming at Saleen Lane, Tara Hill. 

HOUSING: 

The Housing Report was circulated and matters arising from 
it were discussed with the Senior Executive Architect and with 
Mr. S. My then, Staff Officer, Housing. 
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Gorey District Committee - 23.01.1990 

The Committee requested that a report on the Compulsory 
Acquisition of land at Creagh, Gorey, for housing be discussed 
at the next meeting. 

The Senior Executive Architect outlined for the Committee 
the proposals for the construction of an eight house scheme in 
Bunclody. 

PLANNING REPORTS: 

A list of planning applications refused since the last 
meeting of the Committee were circulated and discussed with Mr. 
Kevin Redmond, Executive Planner. 

The Committee were also advised of the number of planning 
applications of interest presently with the Council and awaiting 
determination. 

NEXT MEETING: 

It was agreed to hold the next meeting of the Gorey District 
Committee on Thursday, 15th February, 1990 at 2.30 p.m. in 
Cahore. 

This concluded the business of the meeting. 

Daingnithe ar an la de 1990 ----------- ----------------------
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W E X FOR D C 0 U N T Y C 0 U N elL 

Minutes of Special Meeting of Wexford District Committee 

Held on Monday, 29th January, 1990 - 10.30 a.m. 

In the Community Centre, Kilrane. 

******** 

ATTENDANCE: 

Councillors Mrs. A. Doyle, Chairperson. 
B. Howlin, T.D.; R. Lambert; P. Reck; 
L. Carthy. 

Messrs. P. Walsh, G. Forde and C. Daly, Executive 
Engineers; Mrs. R. Nixon, Senior Executive (Planning); 
N. McDonnell, Senior Staff Officer, attended. 

An apology for inability to attend was received from 
Councillor G. Byrne. 

DEPUTATION: 

Mrs. Nuala Bothwell, Mr. Liam McCormack, Mr. Peter Foxe and 
Mr. Laurence Kehoe, members of the Ballyhire Residents' 
Association attend the meeting in Deputation. 

Mrs. Bothwell, on behalf of the Association, referred to 
the proposed development of major Leisure and Tourism Centre at 
Ballyhire, Kilrane, requested that in the event of the proj ect 
proceeding that footpaths be constructed on the road to the 
development they protecting to pedestrians in the area from the 
increased traffic that the water supply in the area be improved 
and adequate to meet the increased demand and that the marine 
life and the seal colony off the coast be protected. 

The deputation also asked that the amenity value of the 
general area be safeguarded and they also asked that it be 
noted that the house known as "Four Winds" was used as a retreat 
house by a Religious Order. 
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Wexford District Committee - 29.01.1990 

It was also pointed out by the deputation that at a general 
meeting of the Residents of Kilrane, the majority of the people 
present at the meeting favoured the proposed development. 

Having been thanked by the Chairman for attending the 
deputation then withdrew from the meeting. 

The Committee then discussed the requests of the 
deputation and were in agreement that the concerns of the 
Residents be taken into consideration when the application for 
planning permission for development at Ballyhire was being 
determined. 

DEPUTATION: 

Messrs: 
representatives 
deputation. 

Tom Noonan, Larry Byrne and Liam Griffin, 
of Gerith Enterprises attended the meeting in 

Mr. Noonan on behalf of the group, advised the Committee on 
the type of development proposed for Ballyhire, the extent of 
the development and he also gave details of the market sector 
that the holiday centre at Ballyhire would cater for. 

The members of the deputation also indicated that in the 
event of the development proceeding all planning conditions 
attaching to the development would be adhered to. 

The deputation were then thanked for attending and they 
withdrew from the meeting. 

Following a general discussion on the development including 
an examination of design and lay-out plans the Committee then 
visited the site of the proposed leisure centre at Ballyhire. 

This concluded the business of the meeting. 

Daingnithe ar an _________ la de _____________________ 1990 
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WEXFORD C 0 U N T Y C 0 U N elL 

Minutes of Special Meeting of Wexford County Council 
Held on Monday, 29th January, 1990 - 2.30 p.m. 

In the Council Chamber, County Hall, Wexford 

************ 

ATTENDANCE: 

In the Chair: Councillor R. Murphy, Chairman. 

Other Members Councillors 

L. Allen; 
J. T. Browne; 
L. Carty; 
S. Doyle; 
J. Murphy; 
S. Whelan; 

Mrs. D. Bolger; 
G. Byrne; 
J. Curtis; 
B. Howlin, T.D.; 
P. Reck; 
I Yates, T.D. 

J. A. Browne, T.D.; 
H. Byrne; 
M. D' Arcy, T. D . ; 
R. Lambert; 
J. Walsh; 

An apology for inability to attend was received from 
Councillors J. Bolger and M. Sinnott. 

Messrs: M. N. Dillon, County Manager; S. Dooley, 
Assistant County Manager; W. P. Creedon, County Secretary; 
P. Callery, County Engineer; Mrs. R. Nixon, Senior Executive 
(Planning); F. A. Doyle, Finance Officer, attended. 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEVELOPMENT CONTROL: 

The Council continued their consideration of development 
control issues which had been adjourned at a Special Meeting on 
4th December, 1989. 

A general discussion took place 
matters were mentioned for further 
addition to matters raised at the 
1989):-

during which the following 
attention or response (in 
meeting on 4th December, 

The need for annual review meetings; 

Stringency of requirements regarding sight distances; 

The cost of professional services concerning planning 
applications; 
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Special County Council Meeting - 19.01.1990 

Council's role in processing of appeals by An Bord 
Pleanala; 

Definition of areas of high amenity and outstanding 
amenity; 

Unfinished housing estates; 

Identification of environmentally sensitive areas (E.S.A.); 

Coastal plan for County Wexford; 

Density in Caravan Parks; 

Follow-up of planning control; 

Roadsigns; 

Low density development. 

It was proposed by Councillor M. D'Arcy, T.D., seconded by 
Councillor H. Byrne, that the Council request the introduction 
of a Statutory time limit of 3 months from the submission of 
full information or the holding of an oral hearing within which 
An Bord Pleanala would be required to give a decision on 
appeals. 

On the proposal of Councillor Mrs. A. Doyle, seconded by 
Councillor J. T. Browne, it was resolved that the Council 
request the Ministers for Finance and Agriculture and Food to 
arrange for the immediate implementation of proposals for a 
grant system for environmentally friendly agricultural practices 
to apply to designated environmentally sensitive areas. 

The County Manager and the 
replied to various points which 
discussion. 

Senior Executive 
had been raised 

This completed the business of the meeting. 

(Planning) 
during the 

County Secretary 

Daingnithe ar an 12u la de Feabhra, 1990 

Chairman. 
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